
“Dear JMC 

  
As a dog walker and regular visitor to Cheam and Nonsuch, I am aware of 
several recent incidents of electric bicycles/scooters speeding down paths 
within the park (in particular, the tree lined path near the Ewell Road entrance 
to the site of Nonsuch Palace), which I understand have been reported to the 
Police on several occasions as a health and safety issue. 

  
In addition, cyclists now regularly ride on most paths/tracks across the parks 
and appear to understand they have priority right of way. 

  
Please advise re the following: 
 
- What is the policy re electric and non-electric bicycles/scooters and right of 

way in Cheam and Nonsuch parks? 
 

- Upon which paths do bicycles/scooters have a right of way? 
 

- How is this signposted? 
 

- How is compliance monitored and reported? 
 

- What action(s) have/will be taken to ensure the health & safety of, and a 
peaceful environment for pedestrians? 

  
Many thanks” 


